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News Alert! The U.S. Customs Department tried to change the rules on assisted-opening knives using the Homeland Security appropriations bill, HR Bill #2892. This bill would have greatly affected knife manufacturer’s as well as collectors by redefining virtually multi-tools, pocket knives with thumb studs, and especially assisted opening knives, as switchblades. This was VERY serious. To lobby against this bill, American Knife and Tool Institute (AKTI) has spent $80,000 in the last three months. The bill was successfully amended by Orrin Hatch (R-Utah), John Cornyn (R-Texas) and Mark Pryor (D-Ark.). Without this amendment, according to Sen Hatch, “there is a real danger that 80 percent of the pocketknives sold in the U.S. could be classified as illegal switchblades, which would hurt knife and tool manufacturers across the nation." Details of how this attack on our freedoms was defeated can be found at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.mainstreetbusinessjournal.com/articleview.php?articlesid=4474" ��www.mainstreetbusinessjournal.com/articleview.php?articlesid=4474�.





Club Outing: The next club outing is this coming Saturday, Oct. 3! It will take place at David Prowell’s house in Fairburn from 10 am -4 pm. We will be learning about scrimshaw and will have an opportunity to try doing it. Please bring TWO things with you: a chair to sit on and a side dish for the meal. Directions to David’s house are  included with this newsletter. If you have any questions, call David at 770-964-7636.





Nominations for Club Officers for 2010:  President - Jerry Costin, Vice-President - Marsha Brewer, Secretary - Cheryl Mullikin, Treasurer - Karen Schneeberger, Historians - Betty and Jim 


Martin and Newsletter Editor - Mike Mullikin. The election will take place at the November meeting.





Reminder: Dues for 2010 must be paid in order for a member to participate in the low-numbers drawing for the Club Knife at the November meeting. The cost is $25 per member and $10 for each additional immediate family member. Make checks out to FRKC and mail to Karen Schneeberger, 4873 Parliament Way, Atlanta, GA 30338.





September Program Presentation: Mike Mullikin recently took the Basic Knife Making Class at the Montgomery Community College in Troy, NC. He was one of 9 students in the four day class. When he was asked what was the most interesting thing about the class for him, Mike responded that it was two things: the way that they heat-treated the blades using an electric furnace and stainless steel foil, and the variety of knives made by the students. The class was excellent, the instruction provided by Travis Daniel was outstanding and the good company provided by the other students rewarding. Any one in the club who has the opportunity to attend one of the classes offered up in Troy should jump on it.
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